
	
	

March	19,	2019	Minutes	
	

In	attendance	Christina	Majka,	Jenna	Shaw,	Rebecca	Monjaraz,	Lauren	Vaclavik,	Angela	
Walker,	Kendra	Boone,	Elisa	Maldonado,	Leslie	Smogor,	Laura	Ballas,	Melissa	Turner		

	
**Meeting	started	at	6:08	PM.	Lauren	Vaclavik	motioned	to	approve	the	minutes	from	the	
February	meeting	and	Jenna	Shaw	2nd	the	motion.		
	

1. Budget	Report	
Leslie	Smogor	went	over	the	budget	report	

2. Old	Business	
a. The	Parent	Prom	was	last	month	and	again	a	lot	of	fun	was	had	by	all	who	came.	

This	is	the	first	year	that	it	was	held	at	Kennedy	Pointe	and	the	venue	was	a	perfect	
fit	for	size	crowd.	

b. STEAM	Night-	Mrs.	Panczuk	did	an	awesome	job	coming	up	with	something	for	
everyone.	The	kids	and	parents	had	fun	and	everyone	is	hoping	to	see	this	again	
next	year.	

3. New	Business	
a. Penny	Wars-	The	first	week	of	Penny	Wars	has	been	a	blast!	The	kids	brought	in	just	

over	$2000	just	the	first	week.	The	4th	graders	won	a	tech	day	and	the	4th	grade	
teachers	earned	a	jeans	day.	Keep	it	up!	

b. Earth	Day-	Unfortunately	there	has	been	no	interest	or	volunteers	so	we	will	have	to	
cancel	this	event	and	try	again	next	year.	

c. Harlem	Wizards	Game-	Wednesday,	April	10th	at	YMS.	Game	starts	at	6:30.		
d. Breakfast	&	Books	is	Tuesday,	April	9th	7:30-8:30	in	the	cafeteria,	after	you	eat,	

check	out	the	book	fair.	
e. Teacher	Appreciation	is	the	week	of	May	6th-10th.	Anyone	who	is	interested	in	

helping	out	is	welcome	meet	up	and	start	to	plan	this	fun	week	for	our	teachers.	
4. Committee	Reports-	

a. Bot	Tops-	Keep	collecting	those	Bot	Tops	and	turn	them	in	
b. Restaurant	Night-	McDonald’s	was	last	month	and	in	just	selling	pies,	ACES	earned	

$121.63	and	then	$237	from	McDonald’s	sales.	Tomorrow	night	is	Rosati’s	night,	
11AM-11PM.	Make	sure	to	bring	that	flyer	with.	April	17th	is	Dairy	Queen	from	
10:30AM-10PM.	Also	bring	your	flyers	with.	



c. PTOC-	Next	year	it	will	be	a	district	wide	rule	that	there	is	no	food	rewards.	Trying	to	
get	in	the	habit	of	not	bringing	in	any	outside	food	for	parties	or	incentives.	

5. Principal’s	Report-	Eiisa	Maldonado	gave	an	update	to	what	has	been	going	with	the	
school.	IAR	testing	is	happening	now,	just	finishing	up	reading	and	after	Spring	Break	it	
will	be	math.	Next	year	3rd	grade	will	go	from	3	sections	down	to	2	sections.	The	current	
2nd	grade	class	is	pretty	small.	Mrs.	Hulka	will	be	moving	after	the	school	year	ends	and	
will	need	one	more	teacher	for	5th	grade.	The	end	of	the	year	is	fast	approaching	and	a	
lot	of	events	are	coming	up.	

	
**	Meeting	adjourned	at	7:16	PM**	


